
The Town of Saugeen Shores 
Committee of the Whole Report 

October 15, 2024 
  

 
Present: Mayor Luke Charbonneau 

Deputy Mayor Diane Huber 
Vice Deputy Mayor Mike Myatt 
Councillor John Divinski 
Councillor Justin Duhaime (Arrived at 8:26 p.m.) 
Councillor Cheryl Grace  
Councillor Bud Halpin 
Councillor Dave Myette  
Councillor Rachel Stack 
 

Absent:    
 
 
To the Mayor and Members of Council: 
 
We, your Committee, wish to recommend the following: 

1. That Council receive the 2024 Major Initiatives, Division and Capital 
Highlights Quarter 3 Update report for information. 

2. That Council receive the Urban Tree Canopy Plan Discussion Paper report 
for information. 

3. That Council receive the 2025 Business Plan – What to Expect report for 
information. 

4. That the second Southampton Sidewalk Plow be included as a “high” priority 
in the 2025 Business Plan for Council consideration. 

5. That Council receive the Municipal Solicitor Position Update report for 
information. 

 

All of Which is Respectfully Submitted 
by Chair Mayor Luke Charbonneau 


